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Minutes
St. Cecilia’s Parents Association
Date Thursday 21 February 2019 at 7.30pm 
In Attendance
Niki Judd, Nikki Slattery, Marty McKenna, Fr. Kevin McGovern, Clare Knihnicki, Sarah Styrene, Jane Martin, Camilla Jones, Emily Manly, Biddy Blood, Luisa Lucchesi, Katie Fillipin, Sharna Distefano, Bridget Hase, Kirsten Walker, Susie Hanna, Ina Keung
Apologies
Louise Bolton, Donna Nugent
Presidents’ Report
Niki Judd presented the report and finished by welcoming her new co-president Nikki Slattery. 
· Welcome 
It has been a fantastic start to the year!
Welcome to the new members of our community; we have two Foundation classes and 17 other new students.
St. Cecilia’s welcomes all our new families and invites you to get involved in the school community as much as you are able.

· Welcome Function

Thank you to all the families who attended the Welcome Mass and BBQ last weekend. 

The introduction of the inflatable activities for the children after Mass was a terrific addition.

Thank you to the helpers on the day: Charles Slattery and Cameron Judd for setting up, Campbell Cooper and Ben Huggins for helping when needed, Andrew Maxwell and Gen Sexton for serving drinks and cleaning up. 
· Foundation Parents Cocktail Function

This function will be hosted by Vanessa and Dave Curtain on Saturday 16 March 2019.
Thank you in advance to Dave and Vanessa for opening their home for this event.

· Swimming

Congratulations to all the students who participated in the inter school swimming carnival yesterday.

St. Cecilia’s did very well and were awarded first place in the aggregate division.
Thank you to Teresa Galgani for all the time and organisation she put into the event.

Thank you to our coaches, Marita Slattery and Luke Manley for the time, effort and expertise they shared on Friday mornings training the swim squad.
· New President

Welcome to our new co-President, Nikki Slattery.
Nikki is Mum to Edward (Year Two), Eliza (Year 1) and Millie (yet to start school).

Nikki is an asset to the PA and Niki and Nikki look forward to working together and with the school community this year!
Treasurer’s Report
Clare Knihnicki presented the Treasurer Summary Report.
· Bank Account

The current bank balance of the Parents Association is $115, 352.
A new initiative is to have the PA bank account and the Fair bank account combined into one.
The Fair account balance is currently unknown.

Combining the accounts will save on bank fees.
· CDF

Overall the payments through CDF are working well for the St. Cecilia’s Community.
The PA Treasurer does not have access to CDF so reconciling accounts and relevant reports is time consuming.

Sharon and Claire will meet following the upcoming Audit to work to improve the reporting instructions.

· Cash Managment

The school community is keen to know when and how the PA/Fair funds are being used and this needs to be better communicated with the whole school community.

Marty explained that the PA/Fair funds will be used to pay for items on the PA Wish List. That is, these funds are not to be syphoned into regular school enhancement projects (e.g painting works, plumbing works etc). 

Marty is very keen to improve communication with the school community about how and what the PA/Fair funds are being used for. 
It was suggested that PA/Fair accounts should be placed in short term deposits to earn interest on these funds.
· Purchase Order and Processing

This year a Purchase Order (PO) form must be raised prior to ordering or paying for items above $300.
POs will be approved quickly and you will be given a PO Number to give to suppliers to use on their invoice.

PO forms will be available in the office or can be e-mailed to you.

Sharon will now process payment of PA invoices fortnightly.

Fair 2019
Jane Martin will continue as Fair Committee Chair for 2019. 
Preparations are beginning for this year’s Fair – it would be wonderful to have as many volunteers as possible. 
New families who have joined the school this year are warmly invited to get on board with the Fair.

It is really important to have a team of people to lead and organize key areas of the Fair e.g (marketing, food stalls, rides etc).

Dads are invited to become more involved in the pre-Fair organization stages.

Jane will start organizing and booking the Fair rides as they are a large expense.
Uniform Shop
Donna Nugent and Janelle Cowan will coordinate the uniform shop this year.
Thank you to Lisa Foster and Viv Alberts who have taken the time to hand over to Donna and Janelle.

The Second Hand Uniform stall held after school today raised $557.40. 

These funds will be added to the PA/Fair account.
Mother’s Day Stall
A date was requested for the Mother’s Day Stall, this was not finalised and a discussion opened about the current stall.
Suggestions were made to modify the Mother’s Day Stall as some felt that the current gifts are not necessary and not in keeping with the sustainability concepts taught at school.

Alternative suggestions were: Fresh Flowers, donating money to charity on behalf of the mothers, keeping it simple with a handmade card, just the Prep class to purchase gifts.
It was decided that the students should be consulted on the decision as to whether to discontinue the current gift stall. This will be put to the SRC or the Year 5/6s.

It was noted that Donna Nugent kindly took over the responsibility of coordinating this stall. The PA Presidents would consult with her to work out what will happen this year.

School Disco
The school disco will be held in Term One this year on Friday 22nd March.

It was decided the theme would be Hair Accessories.
Proposal to increase the cost of the Disco to $7 per child was supported.

Junior Disco will run from 3:45-4:45pm (students wear uniform to school and change into disco attire in the classroom at the end of the school day).

Senior Disco will run from 5:00-6:15pm.

Payment will be through CDF

Pastoral Care
Kisrten Walker will continue as the Pastoral Care Coordinator this year.

Families will now be able to sign up to assist with Pastoral Care through their new Care Monkey accounts.

Foundation families need to be sent out a form to introduce Pastoral Care and invite them to join the database.

At present there are approx. 60 families on the database, however, it tends to be the same families contributing to the program. 

The Meal Train app was introduced last year to coordinate meals and services provided by families through the Pastoral Care program. This app has been very successful.

Class Representatives
All Classroom Rep positions have now been filled.

	GRADE
	NAME
	CLASS

	Foundation
	Emily Manley
	FJ

	
	Surini Perera
	FJ

	
	Nataha Santha
	FJ

	
	Angela Kyriacou
	FK

	
	Claire Knihnicki
	FK

	Grade 1
	Luisa Lucchesi
	1B

	
	Sarah Lethlean
	1A

	Grade 2
	Ina Keung
	2F

	
	Marisa Odorisio
	2G

	Grade 3
	Sharna Distefano
	3/4C

	
	Bridget Hase
	3/4D

	Grade 4
	Biddy Blood
	3/4E

	
	Jo Adams
	3/4D

	Grade 5
	Kirsten Walker
	5/6H

	
	Michelle Playne
	5/6I

	Grade 6
	Susannah Bond
	5/6H

	
	Kate Branagan
	5/6H


Principal’s Report
Marty presented the Principal’s report.
· Parents Association Message Board
Marty would like to establish a Parents Association Message Board. 

The board would be used to enhance the presence of the Parents Association and hopefully encourage more members of the school community to become involved with the PA.

It was suggested the board would be used to display: ‘casual’ photos of the PA members, upcoming community events, messages and updates about where the PA funds are been directed.   

· Grade Six Polo Shirt
Marty was asked what progress had been made regarding the Year Six girls’ request to wear their special Year Six polo T-Shirts just as much as the Boys are permitted to wear them. 

At present the boys are permitted to wear these polo shirts everyday with their sport uniform or their regular uniform. The girls are only able to wear the polo one day per week with their sport uniform.  
Marty was happy to report on the matter, however, it was noted this item was not requested or listed on the agenda prior to the meeting – in the spirit of fairness to all, it is important that items discussed at the meeting are listed on the agenda so that all interested have the opportunity to attend and discuss.
Marty is taking the request of the Year Six girls seriously and as an opportunity for them to understand the decision making process. 

Upon request from Marty, the girls have produced a proposal. 
This proposal has been presented to the leadership team for discussion. 

Ultimately, any uniform changes/decisions have to be presented to and made by, the School Board and we need to be carefule not to ‘dilute’ the school uniform.
Suggestions by the PA included, compromise so the boys are only permitted to wear the special polo one day a week also, only allow the special polos to be worn in Term Four, ensure the policy is changed for next year, allow girls to wear school shorts with the special polos. 
· Arrowsmith Program

Marty was asked where the school is heading with the Arrowsmith program.

In good faith, the Arrowsmith program will continue this year and next year so that the remaining four students can complete the program.

The school is no longer advertising the program nor taking new students for Arrowsmith.
After the remaining students have completed the program at the end of 2020, the Arrowsmith program will be discontinued, as it is no longer required to meet a need it was initially set up for.

Parish Priest’s Report
Fr Kevin presented the Parish Priest’s Report

Father commented on the success of the Welcome Mass last Sunday. Many of the regular parishioners remarked how wonderful it was to see so many young families at Mass.

Father explained that he is currently working with the Parish Council to explore different ways of making Sunday Mass more attractive to school families.

Some of the changes already made to encourage attendance at Sunday Mass have been the introduction of the ‘Mass Passport’ for the First Communicants and changing Mass times which clash with weekend sporting events.

Father noted, that these changes are in no way designed to ‘force’ people to attend Sunday Mass and he will not be nagging families to attend Sunday Mass. Rather, Father and the Parish Council would like to make Sunday Mass more attractive.

Father suggested the introduction of ‘Class Masses’ on Sunday. This would be separate to Year Level masses, so as to provide another opportunity for families to attend Sunday Mass with their friends and peers.

This would not involve the class teachers as they are already generous with their extra time.  

Parish would need to liaise with the Classroom Reps to allocate suitable dates.

It was suggested that these ‘class masses’ should take place on a Sunday when the Children’s Liturgy program is already planned.

It was suggested that it would be beneficial if Father ensured the homily presented on these ‘class mass’ Sundays was made relevant to the students, especially the senior primary students who would not attend the Children’s Liturgy. 

Father will convey these suggestions to the Parish Council and report back.

School Canteen
This year the canteen will be run by Sophie Parkinson and Maria Porto.

Last year there was an issue with cut off times for the CDF Pay ordering system. 

This year CDF will be modified so that only the current week is available for ordering. 
Other Business
· Mid Year Function

A callout to the school community for volunteers to help organise the Parents Mid Year Function. If you are interested please contact Niki and Nikki.
· Mother’s Lunch

A callout to the school community for volunteers to help organise the Annual Mothers Lunch. If you are interested please contact Niki and Nikki.

· Welcoming New Families

It was suggested that it would be good to better introduce new families to rest of the school community.

It was suggested new families be specially invited to an assembly at the start of the year and at the assembly they be invited to stand up (similar to the way Marty invited the departing families to stand up at assembly at the end of the year).

Another suggestion was to have a family photo of the new families in the school newsletter.

Next Meeting
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